



South Shore Minor Hockey Association

Date: June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2025

## South Shore Minor Hockey Association Meeting Minutes

### I. Call to order

Meeting called to order at 7:09 by Darren Spitzig

### II. Roll Call

#### Present

Darren Spitzig, Tyler Smith, Josh Whynot, Brad Murray, Melissa McLaughlin, Amanda Mosher, Shawn Patterson

#### Regrets

Sonya Broscha, Natasha Welsford,

### Approval of Previous Meeting's Minutes

Tyler is behind on finalizing one meetings minutes. April and June to be approved for July's meeting.

### III. Director's Reports

First meeting with Darren Spitzig as new president and we didn't have much for Director's Reports, so we went straight to new / existing business.

President –

VP –

VP Risk –

Secretary –

Treasurer –



**Ice Co-Ordinator**

**Registrar –**

**RIC –**

**Fundraising –**

#### **IV. New Business**

- Volunteer Expression of Interest – Link to Gray Jay / Vanessa get the registration to link to the volunteer form also.

- Registration Date – July 15<sup>th</sup> with expression of interest form with coaching reimbursements applied to GrayJay not reimbursing each coach each time.

**Add a box for checking clinic. Players can take it a second time if they'd like.**

**Add a box for new coaches who need support, CRC / VSC Letter etc.**

-> If you leave SSMHA and have registered or paid funds it is your responsibility to contact [treasurer@ssmha.ca](mailto:treasurer@ssmha.ca) to arrange refund.

-> 3 Payment dates vs. 2 dates – Aug 15 Sep 19 Nov 14

- GLW Tournament – Open registration and post on HNS earlier even with unconfirmed dates (post the rough dates like many other Organizations do)

- SSMHA is open to the idea of adding to GLW maybe another division or two. (Darren to follow up with Angela and GLW committee and discuss ideas and concerns)

- Checking clinics – We need all eligible for U15 to be certified. Kids will not be able to play certain levels without this clinic.

- Jersey Policy - \$25 rental fee for garment bag / buy a bag for \$XXXX. Follow up with Mel / Josh / Darren on this.

- Coordinator role to manager / coach – Neck Guard Policy (Darren will draw something up)

- Coaching Selection – Committee to be rounded up with Brad, Shawn, Darren, Josh, Mel.



South Shore Minor Hockey Association

Date: June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2025

- Updating bi-laws – Referee bi-laws

Tyler makes a motion to change that a President cannot referee, and that a President can referee under the discretion of the RIC on when it is and is not suitable to do so.

➔ Tyler made motion, Shawn seconded.

Shawn makes motion to clarify the President can coach in any role but Head Coach.

➔ Shawn made motion, Tyler seconded this. #37

Gray Jay – Melissa to take back to Chad some items we would like to see improved or changed.

➔ Melissa is going to also chat with Chad about the tryout app and us getting a free trial to explore this.

Pinnies – Darren / Mel to finalize purchase of pinnies.

Gray Jay Ultra next season- Motion made to renew the App for all teams by Melissa , seconded by Amanda.

**Meeting adjourned at 8:37**